

Monday 12th March 2023

News from the Board of Trustees

It has been a great couple of weeks for weather with the students getting seriously involved with the Jumping June fundraiser that is run and organised by the Heart Foundation. It is a great way for them to get outdoors and active with a lot of energising skipping being done by all, I have even seen teachers giving it a try!

As you would have noticed, the hall is coming along nicely with the final stages being completed. We will hope to have this available to us in the new term. The next stage is the Senior Block which will be closed off shortly, so they can remediate this space and make it more sustainable for the future. Once we have confirmed the location of the construction fencing for this, we will update the school community as this will affect the access from the community carpark area into the school itself. Class furniture (desks & chairs) and Year 5 & 6 students, will be relocating from the Senior Block, in the last week of the term into their new spaces. Details of the new locations will be provided to you by the classroom teachers. We may be putting a call out to parents for some help with the relocation of the classes. Without you this will be a herculean effort, your support and assistance would be appreciated.

The new Covered Canopy is at the final stages of consent and will be installed in front of the school hall area over the Christmas holidays (at this stage), which will give us another valuable outdoor space to utilise.

Please be mindful of your speed and driving in the community carpark as there will be a lot of activity around drop off and pick up with people and children around. Also, please don't park on the yellow lines in front of the school, it's a hazard for not only the access of vehicles in and out of the construction zone, but commuters on the main road itself. We have been advised by multiple agencies, that if this persists, then vehicles will be ticketed or towed at your expense.

The auction evening was a fantastic night with a fun time had by all! Thanks to Kim Scott and the Auction Team, for their fantastic effort in making this such a successful event. From what we could tell, we could see less parents at sporting events the next day and cradling larger coffees as well. Huge thanks to all of those who helped organise before and on the night itself, donated items and came along to enjoy the night as this is a great event which provides huge support for the school.

Scott Allen

Presiding member

on behalf of the Board of Trustees